
The library invites our youngest patrons ages 0-5
to participate in our new program: 1,000 Books
Reading Challenge. Participants who reach bench-
marks will be awarded brag tags and free books.
Inquire in the Junior Room for more information.
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We Need Your Help

Did you know that through your help, the
Bala Cynwyd Library raises all the money
used to purchase new books and audio
visuals enjoyed by our customers? Your
generous fund drive donations, library fine
payments, and book sales are the sole
sources used to purchase new books and
audio visuals for our customers.
Did you also know that the Bala Cynwyd
Library depends on sponsors and patrons
to bring you the services and program-
ming that you have come to rely on?
Please consider making a donation to the
library today by sending a check or visit-
ing www.lmls.org/donate. And thank you
for your continued support of this cultural
institution in our community!
It means so much to the library to have
your support and we thank those of you
who have donated to our Annual Fund.
While it would be easy to just sit back,
we would like to remind you that our
need is ongoing. Although the Township
is generous, we still need your generosity.
The enclosed letter and envelope outlines
some of our needs. Here are some ways
you can donate:
1) Enclose a check, payable to the Bala
Cynwyd Library.
2) Donate online www.lmls.org/donate
3) Consult your tax advisor about a
 Qualified Charitable Distribution from
your IRA or other account.

Library Card Sign-Up

We’re always happy to see new faces in the
library getting cards! If you don’t have a
card sign up
today at the
library or online
at www.lmls.org.

It’s Been Exciting at the Library Recently!

1,000 Books Reading Challenge Bala Cynwyd Library 
2023 Fun Facts 
Most popular book so far this year
– “Lessons In Chemistry” by
 Bonnie Garmus.

On an average day, 350 patrons
visit our library, while many more
make use of our online resources

and ebooks from home.

We have over 93,000
books in the library, along
with thousands of audio-
books, magazines,
movies, music scores and
CDs, and other items.

*Figures as of May 2023

Karmatz Art Sale

On Sunday, February 26th, the library hosted an art sale,
which showcased a diverse array of paintings by the late Anne
Karmatz, a former board member and longtime friend of the
library. All proceeds benefited the library, and library staff pur-
chased several pieces to decorate the building with! We espe-
cially want to thank Anne’s family and friends for making this
wonderful event a reality.

Sundays@1 Concert Series

On Sunday, March 5th, the library presented a wonderful
concert at the Levering Mill Tribute House featuring The
Merion Trio, which played a variety of musical arrange-

ments that explored the chamber compositions of women composers who, despite tremen-
dous odds, inspired connection through music.

BCL Program Series

We are proud to continue providing an array of programs for our patrons on a range of
interesting topics. Our recent programs included Lower Merion resident Dr. Zev Eleff
who spoke about his new non-fiction book, “Dyed in Crimson – Football,
Faith, and Remaking Harvard’s America,” author Shanna A. Hocking who
discussed her book, “One Bold Move a Day,” arborist and horticulturist
Orsi Lazar who presented “Pollinator-Friendly Gardening,” local author
Isaac Blum who talked about his debut novel “The Life and Crimes of
Hoodie Rosen,” and author Jim Zervano who discussed his powerful mem-
oir, “That Time I Got Cancer.”
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Our Board News
Welcome to Richard Grant, Michelle
Kornblit, and Wendie Sittenfield, our
newest members of the Bala Cynwyd
Library Board, and thank you to our out-
going board members Monica Novak and
Shannon Walters for their service to the
library and our community.
Thank you to the Bala Cynwyd Neighbor-
hood Club Beautification Committee for
their dedicated efforts to take care of the
award-winning gardens outside the library!
We note the passing of Gerald Francis, a
good neighbor and community activist.
Jerry helped to mobilize many community
efforts including the Cynwyd Trail and the
reuse of historic buildings including the
Cynwyd Station and the Merion Academy.

Summer Reading
The theme for Sum-
mer Reading this year
is “All Together Now!”
The club will run from June 17th – August
12th. There are programs and prizes for
every age group: Preschool, Elementary,
Young Adult, and Adult. Sign up in the
library or at www.lmls.beanstack.org. 

Wowbrary
By signing up for Wowbrary from our
website, you will receive updates on our
newest materials acquisitions, from books,
movies, music, and more. Each weekly
newsletter will list the top 20 bestselling
items, allowing you to browse the most
current collection and reserve your chosen
items.

Kanopy Streaming Service
Kanopy is a streaming service available to
all Bala Cynwyd residents with a current
library card. Kanopy offers movies, docu-
mentaries, foreign films, classic cinema,
independent films and educational videos
that inspire, enrich and entertain. Five
adult titles may be streamed per month,
Kanopy Kids offers unlimited streaming of
children’s content for patrons. Visit
www.lmls.kanopy.com and take a look!

Stay Informed About the Latest
Happenings at the Library
Do you want to be kept informed of the
latest programs and events at the library?
Sign up to get interesting news and updates
from the library delivered right to your
inbox. Visit www.lmls.org/locations-
hours/bala-cynwyd-library and click on the
“Sign Up Now” button at the bottom of
the page under the heading “Library News
& Programs.”
Be sure to check out the library’s Facebook
page for great online programming! Visit
facebook.com/BalaCynwydLibrary/ today!
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Upcoming Programs at
the Library
Anansi and Me: June 22nd at 7:00 pm:
Mlanjeni’s Magical Theater will present a
fabulous introduction to African Story-
telling and culture. Ananse, the spider is
looking to trick everyone, including the
audience! This wonderful family event is
appropriate for children ages 5 and up.
Online registration required.
Mandala Workshop: July 11th at 7:00
pm: Come join Victoria O’Neill as she
presents a special workshop on Mandalas.
Participants will play with the concept of
symmetry all the while making art! Appro-
priate for ages 7-10, online registration
required.
Bala Bingo: August 2nd at 7:00 pm:
Please join us for Bala Bingo. Prizes for
winners! Appropriate for ages 7-12, online
registration required.
Future for Her: August 7th – 11th at 1:00
pm: Volunteers from the non-profit group
Future for Her will be leading a financial
workshop for girls aged 10-14. Attendees
will take the lead in creating new ideas and
building their own businesses. Registration
required – please register at www.lmls.org.
Graphic Novel Book Club: September
18th at 4:00 pm: Join Mr. Elliott for a
great time at the Graphic Novel Book
Club. Graphic Novels, and fun! Online
registration required, appropriate for ages
8-11.
Tech Q&A: Need help with a device or
want to learn something new? Our librari-
ans are here to help with our monthly
Tech Q&A sessions. Ask the Circulation
desk about signing up for an hour-long slot
with a librarian who can help you with
your tech needs.
Game Night: Join us for our bi-monthly
Family Game night! Board games and card
games are available for all ages. Stop by to
play some old favorites or learn something
new! No registration required – visit
www.lmls.org or call the library for specific
dates!

Library Speakers Consortium
In partnership with the Library Speakers
Consortium, LMLS offers a wide range of
online talks from bestselling authors and
leaders. Simply visit www.libraryc.org/lmls
and you’ll hear what creative and distin-
guished minds have to share with us from
the comfort of your home.

Meet Hannah Bailey

Hannah Bailey, who started at the Bala Cynwyd Library in Septem-
ber 2021 as a Sunday Library Assistant working in Circulation, is
now a Library Assistant in the Junior Room. Hannah, who has an
associate’s degree in Sociology from Burlington County College and
a bachelor’s degree in Behavioral Science from Wilmington Univer-
sity, loves her daily interactions with the library patrons. During her
time as a Sunday Library Assistant, Hannah also worked full-time at
the New Jersey State Library, and she was juggling six-day work-
weeks until she assumed her new position in the Junior Room in
April 2023. Prior to her time at the New Jersey State Library, Han-

nah worked for the Burlington County Library System in NJ for five years. Hannah noted
that during her time at the Bala Cynwyd Library, one of the changes that stands out most is
the implementation of auto-renewal for patrons’ items, which has been extremely beneficial
for patrons. For Hannah, every day at the library is a new adventure. “What I enjoy most
about working at the library is the fact that every day brings something new,” she said. “No
two days at a public library are the same. There are always new patrons to register, new items
being added to the collection, and new events happening. I love what I do, and I feel like I
will never work a day in my life!” Hannah, who lives with her husband and stepdaughter in
Palmyra, NJ, is a huge Harry Potter fan and has read the series in full at least ten times.

Newsletter Editor: Nachman Troodler
Layout: Suzanne Lashner Dayanim,
 Parallel Design

Congratulations to all
our National Library
Week raffle winners!

These tiny art show
 masterpieces were 
made by Zack!



Friends of the Library

Anonymous
The Kreider/Barton Family
In honor of John G. Chou
Pearl Elias
Elias Family Philanthropic Fund
Mark W. Scott & Misako Heesh
Haeyeon Jang
Irene & Bruce Marks
Lorna Blum & Paul Newman
Robert & Cynthia Paul
The T & C Perloff Charitable Fund
Bethany & Garett Shiner
Larry Fine & Marjorie Stein
Naomi & Ira Sved
The Tow Foundation
Catherine Farrell & William Wertheimer in honor of Cynthia

Charnock

Benefactors ($500–$999)

Barbara & Richard Di Lullo
Robert Handler & Judith Golden
Janet Michaelson Gevaryahu 

& Gilad Gevaryahu
Monica Novak
Shelly Phillips and Friend
Adam Poutasse
In memory of Sandy Schwartz
Robbie & Richard Shell

Sustainers ($300–$499)

Anonymous
Bernard Brean
Mary Gress
Larry & Barbara Gross
Sarah & Kheng Lim
In honor of JW Law for his kindness
Susan Shilcrat & Harry Mazurek
In memory of Robert Moreen
Susan Guthrie & Todd Sinai
Phyllis & Peter Snyder

Bibliophiles ($200–$299)

Anonymous (6)
Michael & Carol Albert
Sharon Reiss-Baker & Tom Baker
Barbara Berkowitz
Gene & Chris Biben
Michele D. Brodsko
Paul Costa & Mia Carpiniello
In honor of Alex & Elizabeth Carter
Mr. Morris Cohen & Ms. Hedy Cohen
Carol & Elliot Cole
Douglas & Laurel Costa
The Dennis Family
William & Lauren Fulmer
Bill & Nancy Goldstein
Jeremy & Amy Greenwood
David I. & Donna G. Haas
Robert J. Bedell & Jane R. Harrington
M. Jean Knapp on her own behalf & in honor of the Bala

Cynwyd Library staff
Gail Miller Levin & Barry Levin
The Loh Family
Pat McCleary
The Mendel Family
Maki San Miguel & James Paulson
Steven Prusky
Justin & Sabrina Reliford
Carol Resko
Louis & Val Rossman

Scott Seligsohn
George Manos & Jane Siegel
Diane Weiss Sigmund
Marian Sandmaier & Dan Sipe
Gail & Reed Slogoff
Marc & Mona Yudkoff
Karen & Marc Zucker

Patrons ($100–$199)

Anonymous (12)
Robert & Marta Adelson
Larry & Marcia Arem
Art Goes to School Lower Merion Chapter
Ina Asher
Yvonne Bartman
Rob & Susan Bartow
Julie & David Becher
Eti & Elchonon Berkowitz
Todd Cutler & Shari Bickel
Janice & Tom Biron
Rachel Carnahan & Jeremy Blatchley
Adam & Maralin Blistein
Jay & Jennifer Bonovitz
Paul & Shelly Brazina
William Hanafee & Corinne Cacas
Barbara Cohen
Sharon Joy Cooperman
Christopher & Natalie DeFilippo
Jane & Ernie Dellheim
In honor of the life and memory of Rose S. Doner, 

and in special tribute to the Bala Cynwyd reference
librarians, Maria & Alex

Kevin J. Dunleavy
Richard Eisner
Christina Elsner
Jane N. Epstein
Rao Gogineni & April Fallon
Jill Lock & Harris Finkelstein
Barbara & Larry Finkelstein
Irene Fisher
Marilyn & Alan Fogel
Gardner & Antonia Foley
Tema Freed
Beth & David Galinsky
Thea Gail & Steven Gertz
Philip, Sheryl, Julia, Todd & Blake Gilman
Frederic Barr & Elizabeth Goldmuntz & Family
Brian Goldstein
Joanna Goldstein
Raymond Lemisch & Bonnie Golub
Shelley & Jerry Gornish
Marvin & Susan Greenbaum
Ms. Jennifer Greenberg
Maureen Hall
The Hansbro Family
Marilyn Harmelin
Dov & Jeanne Haselkorn
Walter & Nancy Herman
Mark & Catherine Herrmann
The Stamelman Hocky Family
Mayer & Barbara Horwitz
Mark & Erin Hughes
Jim Remsen & Harriet Katz
Mark Darby & Dale Kinney
Melissa R. Klapper
The Kramer Family
Samuel Adenbaum & Gilda Kramer
The Kranzdorf Family Foundation
Edward Foster & Jessica Landes Foster
Lynne & Bill Landsburg
Robon M. Levine
Jerry D. Levitt & Julie Meranze-Levitt
Peter & Nancy Levitt

The Levitties Foundation
Ann Krupnick & Joseph Loewenberg
Jana & Jeffrey Lunger
Jeremy Terr & Jessica Mattis
Emily Blumberg & John Mezochow
Michael & Hydie Miller
George & Marlene Milner
Stratis & Maria Narliotis
In honor of Jaqueline Schulmeister
Jerold J. & Judy Novick
Michael & Susan O'Hare
Timothy & Mira Olson
Elias Packman
Barbara Parker
Charles & Phyllis Parker
The Parman Family
Lee & Kathryn Pearcy
Myna A. Pearl
Joel & Renee Posener
Matthew & Shenoo Posey
Jerome & Joan Purcell
Evelyn Reichman
Nancy Resnick
Michael & Rosemary Robinson
Ellen Rosen Rogoff
Larry Glass & Myra Rosenberg
Steven Cook & Shira Rudavsky
Shari & Stuart Rudoler
Caryn Karmatz Rudy
Mr. Daniel & Ms. Andrea Russoniello
Joey Ryan
Mary Gregg & John Ryan
Linda Sagman
Robert & Cindy Savett
Lori & Stuart Scherr
Ryan Spies & Margarita Sergonis
Christine Sherbert
Keith Shively
Barbara Shoulson
In honor of Suzanne Saltzberg 

& the Children's Department
Pamela Shuman
Mira & Aron Singer
The Smith Family
Lynn & Gerald Stein
Robert & Leslie Stone Hirsh
In honor of Jerome Taylor
Rich Thau & Nicole Tell
Kristin Thompson
Nachman & Rebecca Troodler
Joshua & Dara Van Naarden
Hubo Li & Liling Wan

BALA CYNWYD LIBRARY 2022 Honor Scroll

This list reflects contributions received in
2022. We deeply  apologize for any
 inaccuracies or omissions and appreciate
your generosity. If you donated to the Bala
Cynwyd Library and if your name has been
omitted, listed incorrectly, or listed in the
wrong category, please  contact
 balacynwydlibrary@lmls.org. Include the
preferred listing of your name and the
 category in which it should be placed. 
We will issue any corrections in our fall
newsletter.



Jacob & Dana Warren
Ellis & Reisel Weinberger
Janice Squires Weiner
Arnold Weiss
Ken & Susan Weiss
Ronald A. & Elizabeth Weller
Sheldon Pollack & Dr. Patti Werther
Sarah Wolfe
Margie & Jules Yavil

Donors (Gifts to $99)

Anonymous (13)
Samuel & Sharyn Abramovitz
Marvin & Sybil Asnis
Bryan & Claudia Baker
Burton & Esther Balkin
Ryan Fleur & Laura Banchero
Debbie & Ron Barg
John Barry
Hannah Beer
Nanci Goldman & Steve Bergstein
Joan & Joel Betesh
Ms. Charlotte Bliss
Eileen Bloom
Barry & Anita Bloovman
Sylvia Blume
Joseph Boardman
Michael Berthold & George Bradt
David Biloon & Gail Brenner
Anita & Jerome Brody
Adam & Vanessa Cohen
Jay Spector & Arlene Cohen
Norman & Susan Cohen
Richard Lynn & Carolyn Cohen
Henry J. & Eileen Conry
Marc & Marcia Dashevsky
Joseph & Delores Del Gross
Ted & Joyce Eisenberg
Eisenstein/Longo Family
Avinoam & Carolynn Feldblum
Andrew & Margaret Fichter
Ms. Adeline Fine
Jeff Bergelson & Linda Finkelstein
Dorrice, Terry & Leslie Fisher
Robert & Barbara Fishman
Mr. Brian Fogarty
Alan & Arlene Freedman
Hallie & Stew Friedman
Richard & Judith Friedman
Patrick Gallagher
Lois Gansheroff
Lois Gartner
Marsha & Richard Gash
Naomi & Alvin Gerstein
Yuval Sapir & Nili Gesser
Eva Ray & Suresh Ghosh
Sol Glassman
Donald & Carol Gleklen
William & Susan Goetz
Steven Goldman
Charles Yocum & Elizabeth Gordon
Ilene Wolf & Millie Gorson
In memory of Molly Gorton
Richard & Susan Grant
Michael & Barbara Grippi
Janice Clarke & William Gross
Neil & Laura Haimm
Ruth Hattler
Robert & Nancy Helfman
David & Sudie Herdman
In memory of Jacob & Benjamin Himmelstein
Ruth & Richard Horowitz
Terry Horowitz
Barbara Lynn Horwitz
Scot & Jennifer Isdaner
Alan & EllenSue Jacobson
Christine Rodman-Jones & Wayne Jones
In memory of Anne Karmatz
Robert Alan Katz
Fredric Blum & Stephanie Kitain

Kenneth & Nina Kitnick
Jessica & Mitchell Klein
Karen Kozarsky
Christina Kubiak
Paul & Mary Lanken
Lance & Mary Laver
Carol & Joe Lavoritano
Donald Lawler
Ken & Jeanne Lehrer
Maria Lerman
Marian Levine
Stanley & Susan Lou
Frank Schmieder & Nasreen Malik
Marcie Baker & Derrick McIver
Richard & Suzanne Misher
Kay Moon
Jerome & Nancy Neff
Rochelle Nosenchuk
Dennis & Janet Novack
Julie Orts
Hillary Oser
Henry Scovern & Laura Pakarow
Zoe Pasternack
Cookie & William Perilstein
Christina & Scott Peters
Christie & Rafael Porrata-Doria
Mark Kleinman & Lauren Poutasse
Raymond & Barbara Price
Daniel & Rachel Rabin
Ms. Sheila Rabinovici
Mark & Erica Rachlin
Nicholas & Crystal Reeck
The Sy Barash Regatta Foundation
Herbert & Barbara Richman
Robert & Maria Rinehart
Michael & Nina Rodell
Arthur Rosenthol
Adina Rubin
Joel & Susan Rubin
Edith H. Saltzberg
Norman & Sylvia Salvat
Jacob L. Schachter
In honor of Michael Schaffer
Mitchell & Maxine Scheiman
Andrew Carr & Dinah Schuster
Fred & Eric Schwartz
Richard L. & Renee Segal
Michael Morse & Kay Sickles
Eileen & Albert Singer
Linda & Ralph Siskind
Andrew & Ann Smolar
Barbara Sonies
Ellen Reese & Gary Stein
Lanny & Phyllis Stern
Susan Szczepanski
Mr. & Mrs. Robert S. Tarampi
Marianna Thomas
Bette S. Tiger
Melissa Totoro
Eilat and Avi Vardi
Antoinette Vega in honor of Paul Newman
Stephen & Monique Wallace
Robert Wark Sr.
Eve R. Warren
Phyllis & Charles Weisman
Ellen Weiss
Susan E. Wiegers, MD
Robert & Deborah Wimmer
Dennis & Barbara Wood
David Margolis & Fay Wright
Rachel Fitoussi & Harris Zebrowitz
Barbara K. Zimmerman

Thank You for Your Generosity
Your generous fund drive donations, library
fine payments, book sales and hold fees enable
us to purchase new books and audio visuals
enjoyed by our  customers.
When you donate to the library, pay a book/
DVD hold fee or a fine, or purchase a used
book, think of it as a very important contribu-
tion to the library—you contributed to pur-
chasing a new library book. Your contributions
help keep new books and audio visuals coming
to the Bala Cynwyd Library shelves for our
neighborhood to borrow and enjoy. We
 appreciate your generous donations so we can
purchase new permanent library  collection 
Bala Cynwyd Library books and audio visual
materials. 

Online Resources for our
Library Patrons

The Lower Merion Library System has an
array of online resources, including books,
movies and more. 
Visit www.lmls.org/explore-our-e-library to
learn more!

Do You Know What’s at
the Library?

Books for all Ages  Magazines and

Newspapers Young Adult Collection

Large Print Books DVDs and Music CDs

Downloadable and Streaming Audio-

books and E-Books Downloadable

 Magazines  Free Internet and Microsoft

Office Access Free Wireless Internet

Access  Regular Story Times for

 Children Summer Learning Programs

for Children  STEM Fun Zone Area  Adult

and Young Adult Summer Reading

 Programs  Author Talks  Periodic Film

Showings


